BEFORE THE STATE CORPORATON COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF KANSAS

In the Matter of Leavenworth Jefferson
Electric Cooperative applying for a Certificate
of Convenience in the parts of Atchison,
Jackson, Jefferson, and Leavenworth County
Kansas listed in Docket 15-LVJE-258-COC

DOCKET No.

AFFIDAVIT OF NOTICE

Eric Wylie, being first duly sworn, deposes and says:

1. I am the Engineering Manager for Leavenworth-Jefferson Electric Cooperative
(LJEC).

2. OnlJune 9, 2015, | had letters delivered to the McLouth, KS post to be distributed
to members that have an active LIEC account for electric service located within

the areas described in Docket 15-LVJE-258-COC.

Eric Wylie

3. A Copy of the letter is enclosed.

SUBSCRIBED AND SWORN before me this 2 4 thdayof _wUNS. , 20 =1
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Notary Public

My Appointment Expires: Notary Public - State of Kansas

SARAH KATHLEEN NORRIS
My Appt. Expires | 29\[&(;[8’




June 9, 2015

(insert names and address)
Dear Mr. and Mrs. (insert last name),

Here at Leavenworth Jefferson Electric Cooperative (UEC), we greatly appreciate and value the
opportunity to be your long-term electric service provider. In addition to providing safe, clean, reliable
electricity, a key responsibility of ours involves periodic reviews of service territories. Therefore, we
have recently partnered with Westar and the Kansas Corporation Commission (KCC) to review service
territory boundaries in your area.

So what does “service territory” mean? The Retail Electric Suppliers Act, passed by the Kansas
legislature in 1976, mandated that only one electric supplier be assigned to a given geographic area, or
service territory. The KCC approved geographic boundaries for each electric supplier in which only one
supplier could provide electric service.

The recent review of territory boundaries mentioned above has determined your address is located in
Westar’s service territory. Therefore, prior to KCC action, Westar is currently the electric utility with the
obligation to provide your electric service.

As a result of this territory review, LJEC and Westar have filed applications with the KCC to adjust the
boundary at your location and grant LJEC proper certificate authority to provide electric service at your
address. We are providing this notice to inform you of the pending proceeding with the KCC, and our
desire to retain your business.

LJEC values you as a member and wishes to continue serving you as we have for many years.

If you have any questions regarding this letter or the pending proceeding, please contact me at (913)
796-6111 or the KCC at 1-800-662-0027. If you desire to provide comments regarding this matter to the
KCC, please provide comments by July 2, 2015.

Thank you again for your business!

Warm regards,

Eric Wylie
Engineering Manager



